Agendum

Oakland University

Board of Trustees Formal Session
April 4, 2007

TREASURER'S REPORT

1. Division and Department:  Finance and Administration, Budget and Financial Planning, Treasury Management, and Facilities Management
2. General Fund Budget Performance:  Student enrollment for FY 2007 is expected to be approximately 2% above FY 2006 actual.  Compared to the FY 2007 budget the projection is anticipated to be 1% lower than planned.  This enrollment shortfall is expected to be offset by a surplus in investment income, indirect cost recovery, and conservative spending patterns, primarily through management of vacant positions and benefit cost savings.  Year-to-date General Fund expenditures are at or below budget with no deficits or major spending variances in any division or unit (see Attachment A).  A balanced FY 2007 General Fund budget is projected.  There is uncertainty with the State of Michigan FY 2007 budget and how a potential shortfall would impact Oakland University’s appropriation.  The latest proposal to balance the State’s budget is being considered by the Legislature and calls for a “delay” of one-half of a monthly appropriation payment, $2,382,200 (eleven monthly appropriation payments are received, October through August).  The “delay” has not yet been clearly defined.  State budget negotiations continue and may not be fully resolved until the end of the State’s fiscal year, September 30.
3. Investment Performance:  The results of the University’s pooled cash and endowment investment activities through February 28, 2007 are presented in Attachment B.  These investments exceeded their benchmarks for FY 2006, and were comparable to their benchmarks for the Month of February.  Two Requests for Proposals were issued this fall; Investment Management Services and Commercial Banking Services.  Eighteen proposals have been received and are being evaluated.  Upon completion of this evaluation, a summary analysis will be presented to the Finance, Audit and Investment Committee with presentations from finalists as recommended by the University Administration.
4. Construction Projects Progress Report:  The Construction Projects Progress Report (CPPR) for February 28, 2007 is presented in Attachment C.  The CPPR includes budget information, source of funding, forecasted final costs and comments for all ongoing capital projects approved by the Board of Trustees.  All projects have been properly approved, are within budget and are expected to be completed on time.

5. Attachments:
A. General Fund Budget Performance Summary – February 28, 2007

B. Cash and Investments Report – February 28,  2007
C. Construction Projects Progress Report – February 28, 2007
Submitted by Vice President for Finance and Administration

and Treasurer John W. Beaghan:
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